
 

Children’s Centres cuts given go-ahead by Scru7ny Commi9ee 

Following the Cabinet’s decision in August to close 10 children’s centres, my group joined forces 
with the Labour group to challenge this decision. Our challenge focused on concerns over the lack 
of financial analysis and the lack of clarity over the new outreach model. 

The challenge was discussed by the ScruFny CommiGee on 11 September. Unfortunately, the 
majority of the CommiGee voted against our challenge and endorsed the Cabinet’s decision. This 
means that the planned changes to children’s centres in Suffolk will go ahead. 

Suffolk County Council decides to oppose Sizewell C 

The Cabinet at Suffolk County Council agreed on 22 September that they can no longer support 
EDF Energy’s proposals for Sizewell C in their current form. However, the Cabinet maintained their 
support for the principle of a new nuclear power staFon in Suffolk. 

The Cabinet’s key concerns were regarding transport impacts, site design and the environmental 
impact on the Suffolk coast. The Cabinet also believe that the current proposals do not 
sufficiently avoid, minimise, miFgate or compensate impacts of the proposed development.  

These concerns will be submiGed as Relevant RepresentaFons to the Planning Inspectorate.  

Financial impact of Covid-19 on Suffolk County Council budget 

Suffolk County Council has published their Quarter 1 Budget Monitoring Report. This focuses 
heavily on the impact of Covid-19 on the council’s finances.  

The council is currently forecasFng a net overspend of just £0.4m (0.1%) for the 2020-21 budget. 
The headline figures are: 

- AddiFonal expenditure from core budget - £41.2m 

o £43.9m – addiFonal expenditure and lost income due to Covid-19 

o Offset by underspend of £2.7m from non-Covid business as usual acFvity 

- AddiFonal funding - £40.8m 

o £39.1m – non-ringfenced Covid-19 grants from the Government  

o £1.7m – addiFonal funding from business rates 
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Boundary review restarts with consulta7on on draJ recommenda7ons 

Following a delay due to Covid-19, the Boundary Commission has restarted the boundary review 
for Suffolk with a consultaFon on their drai recommendaFons, which include a reducFon to 70 
councillors. Any boundary changes will not be implemented unFl the 2025 elecFons. 

The drai recommendaFons and boundary changes are available to view on the Boundary 
Commission’s website: hGps://www.lgbce.org.uk/all-reviews/eastern/suffolk/suffolk-county-
council  

The consultaFon on these recommendaFons will run from 15 September – 23 November and can 
be found here: hGps://consultaFon.lgbce.org.uk/have-your-say/18495  
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